SAN JOSE STATE COLLEGE

San Jose, California

December 26, 1939

MEN'S PHYSICAL EDUCATION

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education and Recreation University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Thank you for your letter of December 15, in reply to my recent inquiry concerning the Goal-Hi standards. As yet, I have had no reply from the Fred Medart Company, and, unless I hear from them immediately, it will be too late to get a requisition through for winter purchase. Perhaps you can prod them up a bit.

Trusting that you and Mrs. Allen and all of your fine family had a very Merry Christmas, and wishing you a pleasant and successful New Year, I am

> Cordially yours Ausof DUDLEY S. DeGROOT

Director of Physical Education

P.S. - it just come in! - but no pries! S.S.D.